


As you have already noticed, Hoofy is back with us again. Several 
Cooperating Associations have stepped forward with offers to pay 
Keith for the personal time he spends on artwork for IN TOUCH, 
and we gladly accepted their offers. 

This issue 's art work is sponsored by the Grand Canyon Natural 
History Association. We want to thank Jack O'Brien, Executive 
Secretary, and the association members for their generosity and 
sensitivity to this situation. 

NOTE 

For a variety of reasons beyond 
our control, what started out to 
be the Summer 1980 issue of IN 
TOUCH has ended up being the 
Fall, 1980 issue. Please accept 
our apologies for missing the 
summer issue. We are taking 
steps to keep this type of thing 
from happening again. 

Ed. 
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IT'S HERE! IT'S HERE!! IT'S HERE!!! 

Most of you are aware that a new book, created to take the place of the old "Visitor 
Services Training Series" booklets, has been in the works. Well, believe it or not, 
it is now off the press and available, even as you read this I 

The 162 page paperback, titled Interpreting for Park Visitors, is written by Bill 
Lewis whom many of you know or have heard about. Bill has been a career-seasonal 
interpreter for the Service since 1949, specializing in communications counseling 
and training along with regular interpretive duties. During the winters he is 
Professor of Communications at the University of Vermont. In this book Bill skill­
fully combines an academic knowledge of the theories of communication, many years 
of personally communicating with park visitors, and a wide experience helping other 
interpreters communicate more effectively. 

Keith Hoofnagle designed and illustrated the book. Keith brings to it the same 
sensitivity to interpretation and interpreters that he has brought to In Touch 
over the years. 

The book covers all the subjects that were covered in the old series plus a variety 
of other subjects relating to interpretation and communication. It is designed for 
use by a beginning interpreter, and should be considered as a pre-arrival must for 
new seasonals. But, even though it is aimed at new interpreters, it contains a 
wealth of ideas and concepts for seasoned interpreters and supervisors as well. 

The Division of Interpretation and Visitor Services, WASO, has purchased a large 
number for distribution to the field. We are distributing them through the Regional 
offices to the parks. We bought enough copies to provide an individual copy for 
each permanent interpreter in the Service, plus a supply for next years seasonal 
interpreters. You can expect these free copies to arrive in your park in 
early October. 

For those outside the National Park Service, the book is available from Eastern 
National Park and Monument Association, Independence Agency, 313 Walnut Street, 
Philadelphia, PA 19106. The cost is $2.50 each, including postage and handling, 
for orders of 1 to 25 copies. On orders of 26 or more copies, the price is $1.95 
plus actual postage and handling. 

National Park Service orders will be consolidated through the Regional Offices once 
a year. We will let you know how that will work and what procedure to follow in 
an upcoming memo. 

We have been working on this project for a long time and are excited and pleased to 
see it finally completed. Bill and Keith have done an outstanding job and we think 
you will share our excitement and pleasure when you see it. 

Roy Graybill 
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